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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE





Earlier this year we held our Biennial Conference in Hamilton.  Those of you who attended will agree with me that the conference was very successful.  The credit for such a successful conference must largely go to the organizing committee of the Conference.  On behalf of the PANZ executive Council I would like to extend our appreciation to Jacqueline Lidgard, A. Dharmalingam and their team for making such a wonderful effort in making the necessary arrangements.  The number and the quality of the papers presented were extremely good.  The PANZ Council had also invited speakers to this conference.  This practice of invited conference speakers has been proving to be a very positive and fruitful activity.

 

During the last year we have made more concerted efforts to forge links with the Population Association of Australia.  The outcome of this effort is the planned millennium meeting between the delegates of the two Associations. This meeting is going to take place on the 29 and 30 June 2000 in Wellington. The first day of this meeting will be open to the members of PANZ and the general public.  The topics for discussion will be the Key demographic and immigration issues facing New Zealand and Australia.  We have also agreed to consider other possible links.

 

I wish you all a happy and productive new year.

 

 Arvind Zodgekar







EDITOR’S MESSAGE





As usual the items of news on file to publish are limited.  Please bear in mind that this is your newsletter through which you can publicise your research together with recent developments and publications in the population field.  In addition, in future issues you can also air your views and feelings on population issues in a “Letters to the editor” section which will hopefully begin in the next issue.  I am sure other members will be interested to read your comments and hopefully some will begin a dialogue.  



Remember our membership covers a diverse group of people.  In addition to academics and students we have members in the Health Funding Authority, Social Policy Agency, Department of Labour, Ministry of Education, Te Puni Kokiri (Ministry of Maori Development), Statistics New Zealand and others with an interest in population.  But unless members are prepared to submit material the views expressed in this newsletter will continue to be limited.



I am pleased to announce that our alliance with the editor of the APA newsletter, Andrew Middleton, has been firmly established and all members should have received a copy of the June edition of APA’s newsletter Demoz earlier this year.  Andrew and I are looking forward to being able to highlight important events and interesting developments in the population field on both sides of the Tasman and to the ongoing development of strengthening ties between the two associations.  As a sign of this collaborative intent see the information on an upcoming joint event listed in the section on Forthcoming Conferences. 



Please consider sending material to me at any time for inclusion in the next issue.  My preference is for items to be sent electronically to my email address in files compatible with Word 97; jml@waikato.ac.nz 



My postal address for other correspondence; Geography Department, University of Waikato, Private Bag 3105, Hamilton



Wishing you all the compliments of the season, success in beating all those Y2K bugs intent on laying claim to your data, and looking forward to hearing from you in 2000.



Jacqueline Lidgard









PANZ WEB SITE







I am pleased to advise that the PANZ website has recently been updated.  It is now an integral part of the Association’s communication network.  It contains PANZ Elist, PANZ Background and Constitution, Affiliations, Officers, Representatives and Association Committee members, Membership details, Annual General Meeting, Conferences, seminars, workshops, etc plus information on the Jacoby Prize (a Student Essay Competition).  In addition there are links to other New Zealand Social Science Associations and Organisations.  To keep up-to-date with the website just bookmark the address below.



http://www.rsnz.govt.nz/clan/panz/
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FORTHCOMING CONFERENCES AND WORKSHOPS





30 November – 2 December 1999��

The Royal Geographical Society of Queensland and the Australian Population Association Queensland Chapter are holding a conference in Brisbane.



The theme is: Geodemographics of Ageing in Australia Symposium



The objectives of the three day programme are to examine the geography, demographic structure, mobility, housing, health, employment and lifestyles of the ageing Australian population and their implications for planning, marketing and living.







29 and 30 June 2000



A joint meeting of delegates of the Population Association of New Zealand and the Australian Population Association will be held to mark the Millennium.  This meeting is to take place in Wellington.  On the first day four papers will be presented, two from each country.  The papers in the morning session will address the key demographic issues of each country while the afternoon papers will focus on the immigration issues.  PANZ members and other interested members of the general public are welcome to attend these sessions.  At both the morning and afternoon sessions there will be an opportunity for those who are interested to take part in the discussion. 



On the second day a series of four workshops will be held and delegates of the two associations and those involved in preparing the background papers will participate in these workshops.  The themes of these workshops will include fertility and family formation, structural changes and their consequences, internal migration and Trans-Tasman issues and indigenous populations.
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PANZ CONFERENCE, 1999





The theme for the 1999 Conference, held at the University of Waikato in Hamilton on Thursday 1st and Friday 2nd July, was People, Policy, Politics and Place: Implications of Demographic and Economic Change.  Statistics New Zealand, the Department of Labour, and the Ministry of Maori Development, Te Puni Kokiri were joint sponsors.  In addition, the National Bank of New Zealand provided pads and pens for all registrants. 



Professor Michael Selby, Deputy Vice-Chancellor for Research, at the University of Waikato, opened the conference.  We were delighted that once again our conference was supported by such a diverse group of people.  A significant proportion of the 107 registrants (about 50 percent of the presenters), were from non-academic institutions.



Five keynote addresses were presented; two on the Thursday and three on the Friday.  On Thursday the speakers were Professor Peter McDonald, the Co-ordinator of the Demography Program, in the Research School of Social Sciences, at the Australian National University in Canberra and Professor Ian Pool, the Director of the Population Studies Centre at the University of Waikato.



The first keynote address was a lively presentation by Professor McDonald and Ms Rebecca Kippen.  Their paper, titled Population Futures for Australia and New Zealand: An analysis of the options, illustrated graphically how various migration scenarios would affect the population change in Australia and New Zealand over the medium to long-term.  They made a number of very clear and very powerful points and showed us that long-term below-replacement or low fertility greatly reduces the range of viable population futures for both Australia and New Zealand.  If there is to be continued population growth in the two countries, the fall in fertility cannot be ignored as migration by itself cannot be used to offset the fall in fertility. 



The second keynote paper was titled People (=Population) and Public Policy in New Zealand.  In his paper Professor Ian Pool established the case for recognising the importance of the population, or human capital, in public policy.  Ian called for a greater understanding of the complex demographic drivers underlying this human capital.  



The discussant, Professor Peggy Koopman-Boyden, commented on both papers and said it was striking how the same message could be given by two papers although in different ways.  She said both papers emphasised the need for us to extend our understanding of population dynamics and specifically population drivers, to include not only fertility, mortality and migration but also momentum growth, disordered cohort flows and oscillatory dynamics.  In conclusion Peggy asked participants to consider “What social structures and behaviours might change if people become a scarce resource?”



The presidential address by Arvind Zodgekar, was titled Implications of New Zealand’s Ageing Population for Human Support (Community Support): Will there be a helping hand? and addressed another critical current issue.  This paper was followed by the AGM. 



On Friday morning travel plans were again disrupted by low fog at Hamilton Airport. Amongst those who had to battle the elements to attend the conference was the Chief Government Statistician Len Cook.  In spite of a much longer journey than he had anticipated when agreeing to give a keynote address Len arrived just in time to present his paper Counting for More: The Increasing Role of Official Statistics in the pre-lunch session.



The conference concluded with two keynote papers.  The first, A New Paradigm  of International Migration in Australia was presented by Professor Graeme Hugo of the University of Adelaide.  Hugo argued persuasively that in the age of intensifying globalisation it is no longer appropriate to use the old models of migration that focus on the movement of settlers.  More attention needs to be given to short-term, so-called temporary movement. Hugo stressed the necessity to contextualise more broadly the issue of the “brain drain” and the opportunities offered by multi-local residence and multinational employment.  In conclusion, he emphasised that before immigration policy in the 1990s is formulated due consideration should be given to the fact that the world immigration situation in this decade is totally new.  If immigration is viewed as an autonomous process, without giving due recognition to international flows and linkages, it could lead to the development of irrelevant and ineffective policies. 



The migration theme was continued in the final keynote speech presented by the Hon Aussie Malcolm, a former Minister of Immigration and a current immigration consultant in Auckland.  His plea was for a much broader immigration policy than the present one.  His entertaining address contained some thought-provoking anecdotes of people who had been granted residence approval under the policy that had existed during his time as Minister.  In contrast to present policy that ensured immigrants of the 1990s were a “homogeneous lot” - middle-class, well-educated, young, and wealthy he believed the flexibility he enjoyed to grant approvals for residence helped to produce a more diverse and dynamic society.



The other conference sessions were divided into three concurrent streams and provided participants with the opportunity to hear a range of interesting papers on a variety of issues.  Following are the themes of the eleven sessions:



•	Transactions in the Mid-Life Family

•	Temporary Mobility

•	Demography of Risk

•	Ethnicity

•	Family Issues

•	Contemporary Issues

•	Assessing and Addressing Maori Outcomes

•	Demographic Issues

•	Migration

•	Methods

•	Policy



To mark the Millennium a joint meeting between PANZ and the Australian Population Association will be held in Wellington at the end of June 2000. 



(Editors note: As an independent review of the conference was not available for publication the President has provided the following letter).



LETTER TO THE PRESIDENT RE THE CONFERENCE



21 July 1999



Dr Arvind Zodgekar

President

Population Association of New Zealand

Sociology Department

Victoria University of Wellington

PO Box 600

Wellington



Dear Arvind



As a long-term participant at PANZ meetings, I was delighted by the superb conference I have been privileged to attend in Hamilton.  The whole ambience of the meeting, the efficiency of its organisation (despite battling fog), the quality of the papers and sessions, and the depth of interest (the fact that several concurrent sessions had to be scheduled are testimonies to this).  That this could be achieved outside Wellington is again a tribute to the skills and work of the Organising Committee.



I write to you asking that this letter be received and noted by Council, and thus placed on record.  I would ask Council to compliment the Organising Committee on behalf of ordinary members. 



Congratulations.

Yours sincerely



Ian Pool

Professor of Demography

Director Population Studies Centre
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NEWS FROM STATISTICS NEW ZEALAND





New Zealand Population Projections, 1999(base)-2051



In any intercensal period, two sets of population projections for New Zealand are derived by Statistics New Zealand.  The first set is developed immediately after the availability of the latest census counts and draws largely on the age-sex specific census data.  The second set, derived about half-way through the intercensal period, uses the latest population estimates as the base.



At present, Statistics New Zealand is in the process of deriving an updated series of national population projections.  The revision will involve a re-evaluation of underlying assumptions on the dynamics of population change, viz fertility, mortality and migration, in the light of recent demographic developments.



These projections will have the estimated resident population at 30 June 1999 as a base and cover the 50-year period 2001-2051. They will be released through Statistics New Zealand's Hot Off The Press in late-February 2000 and will supersede the 1996-base population projections.



Special Population Projections for the 21st Century



To mark the beginning of the 21st century, Statistics New Zealand is planning to derive a special set of population projections covering the next 100 years, and these will provide an overview of likely future changes in population size, growth rate and age structure.  These will serve as a broad benchmark for appraising the impact of subsequent changes in fertility, mortality, and external migration as well as in pace of population growth, and in age structure.  A report carrying these population projections, including details of methodology and projection assumptions, will be released around mid-2000.



2001 Post Enumeration Survey



Statistics New Zealand conducted its first ever Post Enumeration Survey following the 1996 Census of Population and Dwellings. The 1996 PES was designed to measure the level of coverage (undercount and overcount) of the census. The survey results were published in the Report on the 1996 Post Enumeration Survey.



Statistics New Zealand intends to conduct a Post Enumeration Survey following the 2001 Census of Population and Dwellings.  The sample size in 2001 will be similar to that in 1996 at about 10,000 households.  The survey will be conducted about two weeks after the census (to be held on 6 March 2001). The objective is to obtain net undercount rates for male/female, various broad age groups, selected geographical entities and for different ethnic groups. Results of the PES are expected to be available about mid-2002.



For further information contact Mansoor Khawaja via email:

mansoor_khawaja@stats.govt.nz or by phone (03) 374 8794.





















WELCOME TO NEW MEMBERS

OF PANZ





The association extends a warm welcome to the following new members.



Ordinary membership



Mary Adams	Strategic Policy Unit, OSH

Colin Hagan	Ministry of Education

Lyn Lewis	Bethlehem Institute of Education

Yashoda Malla	Hamilton

Paul Seiler	Ministry of Education

Naomi Stephen-Smith	Strategic Policy Unit, OSH

Judith Swan	Hamilton

Mai Torgersen	Ministry of Education

Trung Tran	Ministry of Education

Jenny Wendt	Ministry of Education
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THE MAORI OUTCOMES ANALYSIS TEAM, 

TE PUNI KOKIRI





The Maori Outcomes Analysis team is part of the Monitoring and Evaluation Branch in Te Puni Kokiri. This team:

* advises the government on progress towards social and economic parity between Maori and non-Maori

* monitors key trends in Maori development

* provides information on Maori outcomes to the policy branches of Te Puni Kokiri and mainstream agencies to assist in the development of policies and programmes to address disparities.



The aim of this work is to focus the attention of government on key areas of disparity between Maori and non-Maori.  Following is information on two areas of work recently undertaken by this team.





Key Facts on Maori



How many Maori are self employed?  How old are they?  Where do they live?  These are some of the questions answered in a fact sheet on Maori Self Employment recently produced by the Maori Outcomes Analysis team in the Monitoring and Evaluation Branch of Te Puni Kokiri.



To make sure that interesting information about Maori is distributed to iwi, hapu, Maori, and the general public, the team is producing a series of fact sheets.  These two page sheets use graphs, tables, maps and text to provide quick reference information on topical issues.  The fact sheets focus on either an interesting topic in one particular sector (like the employment sector), or on a specific population group.



To date the following fact sheets have been produced:

• Maori Self Employment

• Kaumatua

• Maori Unemployment

• Maori Living in Urban and Rural New Zealand

• Maori Smoking Patterns

• Rangatahi - Maori Youth



Topics planned for future fact sheets include Incomes, Maori Medium Education, Unpaid Work, Regional Trends, and Maori Graduates. 





If you would like a copy of any of the fact sheets already produced please contact either a regional Te Puni Kokiri office or,



Maira Daymond

Te Puni Kokiri

PO Box 3943

Wellington

Email: daymm@tpk.govt.nz

Phone (04) 922-6179





Maori Women in Focus Report: A 'challenge' to agencies



A 'benchmark' statistical profile on Maori women - Maori Women in Focus - Titiro hangai, ka marama - was launched with a challenge for government agencies.  The report, prepared by Te Puni Kokiri in collaboration with the Ministry of Women's Affairs, was appropriately released during Mana Wahine Week 1999. 



Designed as a 'working' resource for policy staff, the report gives a statistical overview of key issues affecting Maori women's lives, including demographic trends, family formation, education and training, and work and income.  It is intended to assist government to further enhance its effectiveness in improving Maori social and economic outcomes.



In jointly releasing the report Maori Affairs Minister, the Hon Tau Henare, and the Minister of Women's Affairs, the Hon Georgina te Heuheu, said it "issues the challenge to mainstream agencies to recognise that the needs, experiences and interests of Maori women are different from those of non-Maori women. Unique, innovative and targeted policy and programme responses are required."



Previous assessments of the needs of Maori women and their families have been hindered by a lack of information.  This report is a first step towards filling the information gap.  It will provide the information required to build on the platform of Maori women's achievements over the last 20 years.



For a copy of the report contact 

Maira Daymond

Te Puni Kokiri

PO Box 3943

Wellington

Email: daymm@tpk.govt.nz

Phone (04) 922-6179
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POPULATION STUDIES CENTRE UPDATE





Over the last six months there have been a number of staff changes at the PSC.  Kim Johnstone, Research Officer, has moved to Melbourne.  Kim has started a new role as a Project Officer with Women’s Health Victoria and is reported to be “ecstatic” about the job.  Kim, a former member of Council and Vice-President in 1997, feels that her new job allows her to both keep doing research and take an advisory role to an outside organisation whose main focus is on women.



Deborah Ball, Research Assistant, has also left the Centre and is now working with the Social Policy Agency in Wellington.  Joining the Centre is Lutfun Nahar who has arrived to study and complete her doctorate in demography.  The working title of Lutfun’s doctoral thesis is “Contraceptive Use and Child Health in Bangladesh”.



Professor Ian Pool is currently enjoying the French climate while on sabbatical leave in Paris.  During his leave he will also be attending a conference in South Africa as an invited speaker.  



Barry Martin has completed his doctoral thesis titled Incomes of Individuals and Families in New Zealand, 1951 to 1996.  Barry’s doctorate was conferred at the graduation ceremony held in April.  Another doctoral thesis nearing completion is Mortality, Morbidity and Population Health Dynamics being prepared by Man-Jit Cheung.



Two further doctoral theses are on-track for completion in the year 2000.  These are:

H. Niyaaz, Population, Human Resources and Development: Inter-linkages in the Maldives (working title).

A.M. (Chimbiri) Kavinya, Husband-Wife Communication and Reproductive Decision-Making in Malawi



Recently two Masters graduates of the Centre have left to continue their studies at the doctoral level.  Jeff Edmeads has enrolled at the North Carolina State University in North Carolina, USA and Nathan McCluskey at Canterbury University in Christchurch.



Masters theses (in progress).

Sarr, Alieu, Socio-Economic Factors and Infant and Child Survival in the Gambia (working title).

Harrison, Deborah, Factors Affecting Women’s Retirement Provision  (working title).



In addition a number of long-term projects are under-way at the Centre.  The first has the working title Hurting in the Provinces? The Social and Economic Demography of New Zealand Regions, 1986-1996  while the second Regional Differentials in Health: Hospital Utilisation Expectancy  is a general umbrella title for a number of smaller projects.











SOME RECENT PUBLICATIONS





Marsault, A. 1999:  Retirement provision for New Zealand Women: The Relative Role of Demographic Influences, Population Studies Centre, Discussion Paper 33, University of Waikato, Hamilton.



Following are some of the papers published recently in Morrison, P. (ed) 1999: Labour, Employment and Work in New Zealand: Proceedings of the Eighth Conference 26th and 27th November 1998, Victoria University of Wellington.



Callister, P. 1999: Education: a key factor in economic and social exclusion? 231-238.



Ho, E., Bedford, R. and Goodwin, J. 1999: Self-employment among Chinese immigrants in New Zealand, 276-286.



Lidgard, J. and Yoon, H-k. 1999: The employment experiences of recent Korean immigrants in New Zealand, 263-275.



O’Driscoll, M. and Koopman-Boyden, P. 1999: Interface between work and family responsibilites: the Mid-life Family Transactions Project, 131-141.



Watts, N. and Trlin, A. 1999: Company employment policies and practices in the use of immigrant linguistic and cultural skills, 255-262.
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MIGRATION RESEARCH GROUP, WAIKATO





New Faces



Dr Elsie Ho of the Migration Research Group in the Department of Geography has recently co-ordinated the production of a video titled New Faces on issues facing immigrants in the New Zealand workforce.  The video aims to raise awareness of the unconscious bias some employers have against employing ethnic people.  It also looks into the value of workforce diversity for companies as well as their employees.  The video project was funded by the EEO Contestable Fund administered by the Department of Labour and the Ministry of Women’s Affairs.  Copies of the video and an associated workbook can be obtained from the EEO Trust in Auckland.  



Further information on the EEO project can be obtained from Dr Elsie Ho 

(e-mail: elsieho@waikato.ac.nz).





Immigration, Integration and Social Cohesion



In June Professor Richard Bedford was the discussant at a workshop entitled Immigration, Integration and Social Cohesion: Sydney and Vancouver in Comparative Perspective held at the University of New South Wales.  The workshop was convened by the Canadian and Australian participants of the International Metropolis Programme.  Dick is New Zealand’s contact point with the Metropolis Programme and a member of the Programme’s International Steering Committee.  



There are opportunities for extending the scope of the Sydney/Vancouver comparison to include Auckland and shortly after the workshop one of the Canadian co-ordinators, Professor Dan Hiebert, visited New Zealand to explore options for such collaboration.  Dick says “we are continuing a dialogue on this matter, and at the forthcoming International Metropolis in Washington in December 1999, further meetings will be held to develop a New Zealand-Canada comparative study on aspects of Asian immigration”.  We look forward to reading Dick’s report when he returns from Washington.  



In September Dr Elsie Ho visited the Headquarters of the Metropolis Programme in Ottawa to explore other collaborative research possibilities.  These visits are contributing to a process of strengthening international research networks that Dick has been fostering over the past five years and are helping to gain international recognition for the group’s research on New Zealand’s population.

�

The Longitudinal Immigration Survey:

New Zealand (LISNZ)





The New Zealand Immigration Service (NZIS) is undertaking a major research project on the settlement experiences and outcomes of migrants to New Zealand.  The project is called the Longitudinal Immigration Survey: New Zealand (LisNZ - pronounced listens).  Given the significance of immigration for New Zealand’s economic and social development, it is important to ensure that immigration policies are achieving their aims and are based on relevant and up-to-date information.  Providing this information is a major aim of this survey.  The NZIS also wants to ensure that information is available to groups providing assistance and services to migrants.



The survey is being designed to allow the immigration service to investigate how well migrants settle over their first three years as residents.  We will be able to use the survey to find out about areas such as migrants’ experiences in the labour market, their use and need for government and community services, the extent to which migrants are entrepreneurial and the types of links they maintain with their countries of origin.  As the name implies, a longitudinal survey tracks the same people over a number of years.  The survey will interview about 7,500 migrants and will involve interviewing those migrants at around six months, 18 months and 36 months after they have taken up residence.  The information gathered will be used by policy makers and community organisations as the basis for developing, changing and enhancing the services offered to future migrants.  



A small pilot survey of 500 migrants will be undertaken before the final methodology for the survey is agreed upon.  The final survey field work will not begin until March 2003.  The field work will continue until August 2007.  Currently the NZIS is consulting on the objectives and information needs of the survey.  Work is also underway on developing the sampling frame for the survey and on identifying a research partner.  



Information about the survey will be progressively available from the NZIS web-site: www.immigration.govt.nz/research_and_information.
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POPULATION CONFERENCE AT ANU





On 14-15 October 1999, the Demography Program of the Australian National University conducted a two-day seminar entitled:



The Transformation of Australia’s Population, 1970-2030



The seminar was held at University House on the ANU campus in Canberra.  The papers addressed the changes that have occurred in different aspects of the Australian population over the past 30 years and looked forward to the coming 30 years.  The list of papers and speakers were as follows:



The Indigenous Population 	Dr John Taylor

Fertility Trends	Dr Gordon Carmichael & Prof Peter McDonald

Mortality Trends	Dr Heather Booth

Immigration	Dr Robert Birrell

Internal Migration	Dr Martin Bell

Population Distribution	Prof Graeme Hugo

Family	Prof Peter McDonald

Ethnicity	Dr Siew-Ean Khoo

Labour Force	Prof Bruce Chapman

Ageing	Dr Don Rowland



In addition, Prof Philip Morgan of Duke University, a leading United States demographer, discussed the similarities and differences in trends in the United States and Australia.  Professor Geoffrey McNicoll provided a synthesis.



For further information: 

         The Demography Programme

          Research School of Social Sciences

         Australian National University

         Canberra  ACT  0200

         Tel: 02 6249 2307

         Fax: 02 6249 3031

         Email: Demog.Program@coombs.anu.edu.au

Or see the web site http://www.demography.net/
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Jacoby Student Essay Competition, 

2000









The Jacoby Prize is awarded annually by the Population Association of New Zealand for the best essay written during a course of university study on a population topic.  The competition is open to students throughout New Zealand and the essays are submitted in the form they were presented during the course of study.  The prize is a year’s subscription to PANZ and publication of the winning essay in the New Zealand Population Review.



During the year of the biennial PANZ Conference, the competition will be open to all current or immediate past students who present a paper in the Poster/Oral Session at the Conference based on their student research work.  The prize is a year’s subscription to PANZ and publication of the winning essay in the New Zealand Population Review.  Also, all students will receive free registration for the Conference on acceptance of their submitted paper.





Entries for the 2000 competition close on 28 April 2000 and can be sent to the editor of the New Zealand Population Review at the following address:



Dr A. Dharmalingam

Population Studies Centre

University of Waikato

Private Bag 3105

Hamilton
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JACOBY PRIZE WINNER FOR 1999





Deborah Ball



Delayed Childbearing in New Zealand: 

An Analysis of Trends and Determinants.



The judge, Professor Richard Bedford, made the following comment.



There is a clear winner, in my view -- Deborah Ball.  Her paper "Delayed Childbearing In New Zealand: an analysis of trends and determinants" is very well written.  It has a strong theoretical and conceptual base and a well-developed methodology.  Deborah presents her results clearly, and draws some useful conclusions indicating, where appropriate, the policy implications of her findings.  I recommend Deborah is awarded the Jacoby Prize and that her essay is published in the next issue of the NZPR.



The judge also felt that all the candidates should be commended for completing very interesting studies, and presenting essays of a high standard for the Jacoby Prize.



 (Editor’s Note:

The Council wish to extend their sincere thanks to the judge and all the candidates.  Deborah’s winning essay will be published in the next edition of the New Zealand Population Review). 









NEW ZEALAND POPULATION REVIEW





The New Zealand Population Review is a referred journal of the Population Association of New Zealand.  It cannot be published without the contribution of articles by PANZ members.  Substantive articles (5,000 to 8,000 words) dealing with aspects of New Zealand and the South Pacific, together with research notes and commentaries, are considered for publication.  



For further details please contact the New Zealand Population Review editor, Dr Dharmalingam, Population Studies Centre, University of Waikato, Private Bag 3015, Hamilton.   
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COUNCIL MEMBERS, 1999/2000





President:	Dr Arvind Zodgekar	Wellington

		Phone: (04) 472 1000 ext 8745

		Fax: (04) 495 5041

		Email: arvind.zodgekar@vuw.ac.nz



Vice President:	Dr Jacqueline Lidgard	Hamilton

		Phone: (07) 838 4466 ext 8437

		Fax:  (07) 838 4633

		Email: jml@waikato.ac.nz



Secretary:	Mr Cyril Mako	Wellington

		Phone: (04) 495 4755

		Fax: (04) 495 4617

		Email: cyril_mako@stats.govt.nz



Treasurer:	Ms Kay Goodger	Wellington

		Phone: (04) 916 3802

		Fax: (04) 916 3777

		Email: kay.goodger@dsw.govt.nz





Members:

	Ms Lesley Baddon	Auckland

		Phone: (09) 379 4420

		Fax: (09) 366 2155

		Email: lbaddon@arc.govt.nz



	Dr A. Dharmalingam	Hamilton

		Phone: (07) 838 4251

		Fax: (07) 838 4654

		Email: dharma@waikato.ac.nz



	Dr Ward Friesen	Auckland

		Phone: (09) 373 7599 ext 8612

		Fax: (09) 373 7434

		Email: w.friesen@auckland.ac.nz



	Ms Carra Hamon	Wellington

		Phone: (04) 922 6031

		Fax: (04) 922 6295

		Email: hamoc@tpk.govt.nz







	Mr Owen Hughes	Wellington

		Phone: (04) 801 9100

		Fax: (04) 801 9565



	Mr James Newell	Wellington

		Phone: (04) 499 8438

		Fax: (04) 499 8439

		Email: jnewell@mera.co.nz



	Mr Ian Richards	Christchurch

		Phone: (03) 374 8777

		Fax: (03) 374 8723

		Email: ian_richards@stats.govt.nz



	Assoc. Prof. Andrew Trlin	Palmerston North

		Phone: (06) 350 4305

		Fax: (06) 350 5681

		Email: A.D.trlin@massey.ac.nz
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INVITATION TO JOIN



POPULATION ASSOCIATION OF NEW ZEALAND





Membership provides:



Access to a network of individuals and organisations interested and active in population matters

Opportunity to contribute and participate in the activities of the Association including a biennial conference

Membership fee covers the cost of the Association’s publications including the New Zealand Population Review





Membership is open to any person or organisation with an interest in population issues.  Four types of membership are available and are listed below with subscription rates for the 1999/2000 year.





Ordinary	All persons	$30

	(if paid by 30 November, 1999)

	After 1 December 1999	$35



Associate	Students (with evidence)

	Unwaged	$20



Corporate	Firms, government departments

	and organisations	$75



Publication	Libraries and others wishing to receive

	all PANZ publications

	New Zealand	$50

	Overseas	$75



Simply fill out the form on the following page indicating the type of membership required and post it to 



	The Secretary, 

	PO Box 225,

	Wellington

	New Zealand
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PANZ APPLICATION FORM







NAME: 	





POSTAL ADDRESS:	





	





	





OCCUPATION OR POSITION HELD:	





	





AREAS OF INTEREST:	





	





TYPE OF SUBSCRIPTION REQUIRED: 	





SUBSCRIPTION FEE ENCLOSED:	







SIGNATURE:	





DATE:	
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